CVNA GENERAL MEETING MINUTES, WEDNESDAY, JUNE 17TH, 2010
Short meeting, as we discussed the same issues as the previous meeting with some minor updates.  Vice President Sam was absent due to sickness, so let’s send good wishes for returned health and God speed!  Here are the minutes:

TREASURER’S REPORT:  The balance as of Wednesday, June 17th was $949.56.  Two welcome baskets were made up by Pam Kober for $53, and the printing cost of the brochures was $26.50.  Three advertisers paid for ads in the brochure, which put $30 back into the account.  That was the money activity for the month of May.

YARD SALE:  9 signs were placed total – 3 inside the neighborhood, and 6 around the area, including Manslick, Smyrna, Miles Lane, and Outer Loop.  Roger Kober made a wonderful big sign for the corner of Elise and Old Shep.  Councilman Peden sent a notice in his newsletter.  The neighborhood website also held a notice.  (UPDATED INFO:  On Thursday morning, Mrs. Terri Clark put an ad in the C-J to run two days advertising the Friday and Saturday dates and times, to the tune of $50.  Lots of homes participated!  Please share with the officers of the board your experience and comments, and any suggestions for the 2nd Annual Cheri Village Yard Sale!)
STREET LIGHTS:  The Lighting Committee, which is Roger Kober, Fred Myers, and Tim Clark, are going to bring up some questions at the Councilman’s Open Meeting, on Monday, June 21st.  They want to inquire about LG&E’s rules for how they decide where they put public lighting in residential areas, which lights are owned by LG&E in Cheri Village, and if there are any shortcuts to installing more lighting in our subdivision.  (UPDATED INFO:  On Monday, Roger and Pam Kober and Fred Myers met with CM Peden at his office.  After studying Roger’s great map, Mr. Peden suggested that school bus stops have adequate lighting, and ask the houses around that area if they are members, so their annual dues can be used for the installation and maintenance of that light.  Mr. Peden also reinforced the idea that houses that pool together to pay for a light, if they were members in good standing, those dues used to pay for that particular light.)
BLOCK PARTY IDEAS:  So far, a neighborhood fall festival party has been discussed for October or Halloween, including having some of the cul-de-sacs participate in a “Trunk-or-Treat” (Halloween candy from the trunks of participants vehicles), putting some hay in a trailer and hauling folks around in a mock hay-ride, maybe some neighbors get together and make hot apple cider or caramel apples (or popcorn balls!), and some socializing among neighbors.   Who would like to take the head of the Block Party Committee and oversee the recreation for this great event?  Please speak up so plans can be made!  This is going to be a fun time for everyone!

BROCHURE:  Pam Kober made our first brochure, and it was such a great way to get information out to every single resident of Cheri Village!  She got three advertisers to pay $10 for printing their business cards, and we residents get some savings on their products or services!  The brochure was distributed during the first couple of weeks in June, and we didn’t have enough for all of Lois.  My apologies to Lois, and we will order more for print when the next brochure comes out.  Ms. Lisa Franklin-Gray suggested we have a “Name The Brochure Contest” for the members of CVNA, so if you have a suggestion for a name, please enter your idea by email or at the next general meeting!
WELCOME BASKETS:  Pam Kober put together two welcome baskets for her and Sam Moore to deliver to our two newest residents – they were a success!  If you know of a new resident, please let us know so we can make up a basket for them!
COMMENTS FROM RESIDENTS:  A resident told us about three break-ins on Adkins, one was a motor home, and the other two were car break-ins.  It is unknown if they were reported to LMPD.  Complaints were made about several properties being maintained properly, and we went over the process of how to report a vacant house or rental property where the grass is high or garbage is piling up.  When you call MetroCall to file a complaint on a property, it is MOST IMPORTANT TO GET A TRACKING NUMBER.  This allows you to reference the same complaint to the Councilman, to LMPD, to a city inspector, etc.  If several calls are made to MetroCall about a particular property, a city official will easily be able to look at every complaint logged and be able to take the appropriate action.  The councilman’s office can establish who owns the property, and then an inspector can be scheduled to come out and speak with the resident to either cite and/or charge them a fine, and remind them of maintenance ordinances.  If the property is un-owned, the city will schedule the property to be mowed and baited for bugs or rodents if necessary.   We have found that this can be a slow process, but it does work.

There was one other complaint raised about two different pairs of dogs running loose:  one set is on the 8300 block of Denise, and is a little dog and big black dog who look mangy and have no collars; the other two have been seen on Honor and Denise between Amalfi and Beth and are two large dark lab-looking dogs.  The first mentioned pair run loose daily through the streets and around cars, and there is a concern that they will either be hit or get heat sickness.  The other two are not seen nearly as often.  In this case, if you can contain the animals safely, animal control can come out and retrieve the dogs.  If the problem stems from an owner “letting the dogs out”, animal control can speak with the owner about  the current leash laws, and recommend appropriate action from the owner.  If you are unsure who the owner is, then all the city can do is take the dogs into custody.  If you are afraid of the animals, do NOT go near them!  You can have animal control out to see if they can find them.  Please keep in mind how you would want your pets to be handled if they got away from you, and practice that principle in reporting what could be someone’s pets.
NEXT MEETING IS WEDNESDAY, JULY 21ST!  IF YOU HAVE QUESTIONS/COMMENTS/CONCERNS FEEL FREE TO CONTACT YOUR CVNA BOARD MEMBERS!  CHECK US OUT AT: www.neighborhoodlink.com/Cheri_Village/home
OR EMAIL :

Pres. Pam Kober at pam1159@aol.com   Vice Pres Sam Moore at mooresam43@aol.com
Treas. Fred Myers at fred.p.myers@insightbb.com     Secretary Kris Steitz at krissteitz@gmail.com
